Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

December 15, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was absent, as well as Committee Vice Chair Dr. S. Amjad Hussain; therefore, Board of Trustees Vice Chair Ms. Sharon Speyer presided over the meeting on their behalf.  Ms. Speyer appointed Trustees Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh and Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole as voting members of the Committee for this meeting.  Student Trustees’, Mr. Daniel D. Arendt and Dr. Laura E. Halpin, were absent.  University Council Representative Dr. Ajay Singla was present. Others in attendance were Mr. Daniel Barbee, Mr. John Barrett, Mr. Thomas Biggs, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Ms. Lauri Cooper, Mr. Ronald Goedde, Mr. Ed Hall, Dr. James Kleshinski, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Margaret McFadden, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Ms. Joy Seifert, Dr. Carl Sirio, Ms. Joan Stasa and Mr. Jon Strunk.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:35 a.m. by Trustee Speyer at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel Room.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Ms. Speyer requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the November 17, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Mr. David Morlock, CEO UTMC/Executive VP for Finance and Administration, invited Ms. Marge McFadden, Chief Administrative Officer Quality and Patient Safety/Joint Commission Officer, to update the Committee about the Joint Commission’s visit.  At the November Committee meeting, she provided an overview of the entire visit and discussed areas the Joint Commission cited for improvement.  Ms. McFadden indicated that three of the requirements for improvement were clarified after the surveyors visit in October and the Joint Commission has accepted those clarifications.  Action plans for ten other requirements for improvement were due to be submitted to the Joint Commission today, but were submitted last Friday in advance of the deadline.  Ms. McFadden mentioned that they should be hearing back from the Joint Commission within the next few weeks. 

	JOINT COMMISSION SURVEY

FOLLOW UP



	Dr. James Kleshinski, Professor Department of Medicine/Associate Dean for Graduate Medical Education, provided the Committee with information about Graduate Medical Education (GME). He explained GME as formal medical education and training pursued after medical school graduating, leading to board certification and independent practice.  He discussed Residents and Fellows, as well as the Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical Education (ACGME) – the organization that evaluates and accredits residency programs in the U.S.  An overview of the GME Office personnel was given along with information about the office responsibilities.  Dr. Kleshinski reported that the GME Committee is responsible for monitoring and advising the training programs on all aspects of resident education and is comprised of program directors, peer-selected residents from each training program and other appropriate institutional faculty.  ACGME accreditation designations were discussed with the Committee and the current Residency/Fellowship Program accreditation status for each UT program was listed for review.  It was reported that there are approximately 321 residents/ fellows in GME programs at UT.  A list of residents/fellows was broken down by residency/fellowship program to show how many were in each area.  Participating site locations were reviewed for 2013-2014.  Dr. Kleshinski explained areas of GME importance for 2014-2015 and discussed initiatives focusing on patient safety and healthcare quality.  In summary, he reported that GME is an integral component of the UT mission, all residency and fellowship programs are fully accredited and in good standing, patient safety and healthcare quality initiatives are a priority, and affiliate sites play an important role in educational opportunities.

	GRADUATE MEDICAL EDUCATION


	Mr. Morlock reminded that Committee that the UT Health Ad campaign has been a discussion topic over the last several months.  This includes UTMC and the UT Physicians Group Practice locations.  A process is underway to soft rebrand to “UT Health” over the rubric of a single health system.  Mr. Morlock reported that a new ad campaign about “UT Health” will be rolling out in January and a new logo has been created for this campaign.

	UT HEALTH

AD CAMPAIGN

	Mr. Morlock provided the Committee with information about UTMC:  Balancing Support of the Academic Mission, Capital Investment and the Future.  He explained the tripartite mission of Academic Medical Centers, which is applicable across the healthcare industry.  He provided information about the imbalance in UT’s academic medical missions – the clinical mission is grossly undersized relative to the academic mission, and this situation is unsustainable for the University over the course of time.  He discussed the distribution of UT health science learners.  He outlined how Medical Center funds flow and supports UT and further discussed UTMC’s conundrum of balancing capital spending and academic support.  Mr. Morlock provided details about UTMC capital spend versus industry, as well as UTMC liquidity versus industry.  A pie chart was displayed and discussed showing market share of Toledo’s hospitals.  Other areas discussed included how the healthcare marketplace is quickly changing, the physical condition of UT’s College of Medicine, and practical realities that need to be addressed sooner rather than later.
 
	EDUCATION

SESSION

	Trustee Speyer requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss quality reporting, a sentinel event report, and privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments.  The motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Mr. Cavanaugh, yes; Mr. Cole, yes; and Ms. Speyer, yes.  After the reports were presented and discussed, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Ms. Speyer requested a motion to accept the Quality Report and approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included: 10 new Allied Health Professional staff applicants, 2 requests for additional clinical privileges, and 3 medical staff and Allied Health Professional staff resignations.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Speyer adjourned the meeting at 12:00 noon.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

December 15, 2014

New Allied Health Professional Staff Applicants

Jared Austin, PharmD, RPH
Internal Medicine Service

Privileges as Pharmacists

Sponsoring Physician: Iman Mohamed, MD


David Bingham, MSN, CNS 

Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as a Clinical Nurse Specialist


Sponsoring Physician: Joan Duggan, M.D.


Kelli Cole, PharmD, RPH 


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Pharmacists


Sponsoring Physician: Claudiu Georgescu, MD



Rachel Kaser, MSN, CNP

Surgery Service


Privileges as Certified Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician: Munier Nazzal, MD


Janice Maxey, MSN, CNP 


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Certified Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician: Marsha Paul, MD


Kelsey McCoy, PA-C

Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as Physician Assistant


Sponsoring Physician: Kris Brickman, MD


Jessica Pakulski, PharmD, RPH

Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Pharmacists


Sponsoring Physician: Carl Sirio, MD


Paul Samenuk, PharmD, RPH 


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Pharmacists


Sponsoring Physician: Carl Sirio, MD

Brenda Schulty, MSN, CNP 


Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as Certified Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician: Kris Brickman, MD


Chad Tuckerman, PharmD, RPH

Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Pharmacists


Sponsoring Physician: Carl Sirio, MD
Request for Additional Clinical Privileges

Ammar Kayyali, MD 


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges in Internal Medicine

Arunkumar Baskara, MD,


Surgery Service


Privileges in Wound Care and Hyperbaric Center
Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Staff Resignations

William R. Bauer, MD, Ph.D


Neurology Service


Effective: 04/05/14


Shiliang Chang, MD


Surgery Service


Effective: 01/16/15

Quratulain Chaudhry, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Effective: 12/15/14

